
Sandersville City Council
Called Meeting Minutes

March 9, 2020 – 5:00 P.M.

Council Members and City Employees present:

Mayor Jimmy Andrews                                              Wayne Poole, Electric Department Director

Mayor Pro Tem Jeffery Smith                        Robert Eubanks, Public Works Director

Council Member Mayme Dennis                                Victor Cuyler, Chief SPD

Council Member Jason Davis                                     Judy McCorkle, City Administrator  

Council Member Henry Watts                                    Kandice Hartley, City Clerk              

Kennan Howard, City Attorney                                                                    

                                     

                                                                       

Mayor Andrews called the March 9, 2020 meeting of the Sandersville City Council to order at 5:00 p.m.

 

Russell Riner EMA Director stated that on March 5, 2020 Governor Kemp declared a State of Emergency due to severe flooding and inclement
weather. Director Riner stated that he has turned in preliminary numbers for the County and the City, and will update when he has more information.

 

Public Works Director Eubanks read the statistics that the rain has had on the City sewer system over the past couple of weeks. Director Eubanks
stated that it was more than city crews and trucks could handle. Contract help from CVB Industrial, and USADEBUSK were brought in to help. The
council then had discussion on the impact the rain has had around the City.

 

Electric Director Poole stated that he had two invoices that needed to be approved. Director Poole stated he started work at the new development site
at the Industrial Park and it requires a special size wire to complete the job. Director Poole also stated he had a quote from Emerald Transformer for
the repair of a transformer at Dura-line. Director Poole stated that Dura-Line would be shut down on April 10th for this repair.

 

MOTION TO AUTHORIZE PAYMENT OF AN INVOICE TO CVB INDUSTRIAL INC. FOR EMERGENCY VACUUM SERVICE
IN THE AMOUNT OF $41,001.06.

Council Member Davis made a motion to authorize payment of an invoice to CVB Industrial Inc. for emergency vacuum service in the amount of
$41,001.06. Mayor Pro Tem Smith seconded and the motion passed unanimously. (Attachment A)

 

MOTION TO AUTHORIZE PAYMENT OF AN INVOICE TO USADEBUSK FOR EMERGENCY VACUUM SERVICE IN THE
AMOUNT OF $76,134.00

Mayor Pro Tem Smith made a motion authorize payment of an invoice to USADEBUSK for emergency vacuum service in the amount of $76,134.00.
Council Member Davis seconded and the motion passed unanimously. (Attachment B)

 

Other Business:

 

MOTION TO PURCHASE 795 ACSR FROM GRESCO IN THE AMOUNT OF $6,070.75

Council Member Dennis made a motion to purchase 795 ACSR from GRESCO in the amount of $6,070.75. Council Member Brown seconded and



the motion passed unanimously.

 

MOTION TO APPROVE EMERALD TRANSFORMER TO REPAIR A TRANSFORMER AT DURA-LINE IN THE AMOUNT OF
$5,611.04

Council Member Dennis made a motion to approve Emerald Transformer to repair a transformer at Dura-Line in the amount of $5,611.04. Council
Member Brown seconded and the motion passed unanimously.

 

Former City Manager of Davisboro Daniel Thomas approached the council to announce he would be running for State Representative District 128.
Mayor Andrews stated that the council did not promote anyone running for office but encouraged everyone to vote in the May 19th election.

 

 

 

EXECUTIVE SESSION

Council Member Brown made a motion to enter into an Executive Session to discuss personnel matters. Council Member Dennis seconded and the
motion passed unanimously.

 

MOTION TO HIRE AN ANIMAL CONTROL OFFICER AND WATER MAINTENANCE WORKER

Motion to hire an Animal Control Officer and a Water Maintenance Worker. Council Member Watts seconded and the motion passed unanimously.

 

ADJOURNMENT

With no further business, Council Member Brown made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Council Mayor Pro Tem Smith seconded and the meeting
was unanimously adjourned.

                                                                                           

 

                                                                                   

                             Jimmy Andrews, Mayor

 

                                                                                   

                                  Kandice Hartley, City Clerk

 

                                                                                   

                                                                        Date Approved

 


